

Lisa Stefanovsky, M. Ed. Health Officer

Paul Heidel, M.D., M.P.H.

Medical Director

HEALTH INFORMTION

June 23, 2016

Dear Colleagues,

Yesterday, June 22, 2016, the CDC issued the following statement concerning live attenuated influenza vaccine (LAIV):

CDC's Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) today voted that live attenuated influenza vaccine (LAIV), also known as the "nasal spray" flu vaccine, should **not** be used during the 2016-2017 flu season. ACIP continues to recommend annual flu vaccination, with either the inactivated influenza vaccine (IIV) or recombinant influenza vaccine (RIV), for everyone 6 months and older.

ACIP is a panel of immunization experts that advises the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). This ACIP vote is based on data showing poor or relatively lower effectiveness of LAIV from 2013 through 2016.

The complete CDC report can be found at: http://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2016/s0622-laiv-flu.html
Sincerely,

Paul A. Heidel, MD, MPH

Makerdel

Medical Director, Ottawa County Department of Public Health

616-494-5548

Page 1 of 1

Our Vision - Healthy People

12251 James St., Suite 400 • Holland, Michigan 49424 • (616) 396-5266 • Fax (616) 393-5643
Offices in Holland, Grand Haven & Hudsonville • www.miOttawa.org/miHealth

The information contained in this facsimile transmittal may be privileged, confidential, protected from disclosure, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you've received this communication in error, please delete it and destroy any copies of the original message. Thank you.